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NEWS RELEASE    

                                                                                                     
For Immediate Release:        

Today’s Date:    February 6, 2023     

Prepared By:       Chief Antoine Sheppard     

Release Number:  2023-001  

Incident Number:  23000068 

Incident Date:   February 1, 2023   

Incident Time:  5:17 pm  

Incident Location:  20303 N US Hwy 441, High Springs, FL                

 

Abducted Missouri Children Found   
 
On February 1, 2023, at approximately 5:17 pm, HSPD located two 
abducted Missouri children and their abductor after a routine 
vehicle tag check indicated the vehicle owner was a fugitive. 
 
Officers located the trio shopping in Winn Dixie after disguising 
their identities. (The mother gave a false name to LEO) The non-
custodial mother, Kristi Nicole Gilley, DOB 01-01-1987, was 
detained and arrested on an active kidnapping warrant out of Clay 
County, Missouri. 
 
The children were turned over to the Florida Department of Children and Families 
Services and will be reunited with their family. These children and their abductor were 
passing through the area and had no residency connection to Alachua County, Florida, 
nor were they enrolled in any schools.   
 
"Proactive policing paid great dividends in this case, thanks to the job of our patrol 
officers, and we are grateful that these children will be returned home safely, "Said 
Chief Antoine Sheppard.   
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*MISSING JUVENILES* 
 
Brooke and Adrian Gilley have been missing since 3/15/2022 and may be in the 
company of their non-custodial mother. We are working with National Center for 
Missing & Exploited Children to bring them home safely. 
 

 

 
 

 

All media inquiries and documentation of arrest origin should be 
directed to the originating agency - Liberty, Missouri Police 

Department. 
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